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14th November 2018 

 

 

Dear David, 

 

Former Odeon site and Rosenheim Building, Site bounded by Grafton Way, Tottenham 

Court Road, Huntley Street and University Street, London, WC1E 6DB 

 

I write on behalf of my client University College London Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust (UCLH), 

which is the freehold owner and developer of the above site.   

 

Specifically, I write to apply to discharge Condition 34 of permission 2015/2771/P. Condition 34 

states the following: 

 

“Prior to the laying of the slab at ground level, drawings and supporting information detailing the 

security measures for the site shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the council in 

conjunction with Metropolitan Police. The details agreed shall be installed prior to occupation and 

maintained thereafter.” 

 

We enclose the following to support the application: 

 

• Application form; 

• Application fee of £116 (paid via the planning portal);  

• Letter 15063: Security meeting with ALO - 10.10.18; 

• Letter P4PBT: ALO confirmation of security measures proposed for condition 34 - 15.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT Access and Security Strategy STW 12.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT Access control system layouts LMG 12.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT Axonometric Views STW 12.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT CCTV camera layouts and fields of view LMG 12.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT Façade design drawings STW 12.10.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT Façade door schedule and scope plans STW 05.11.18; 

• Drawing P4PBT General Agreement Plans STW 12.10.18;  

• Drawing P4PBT Intruder Alarm Scope Plans 12.10.18; and 

• Drawing P4PBT On-site Security Office Plan drawing 12.10.18 
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To accord with Condition 34, a letter addressed to Scott Tallon Walker Architects dated 15.10.2018 

is included as part of this application. The letter confirms that the security measures proposed within 

the attached drawings have been approved by PC Jim Cope, Architectural Liaison Office for the 

Metropolitan Police.  

 

I trust the above and the enclosed information is sufficient to discharge Condition 34 of decision 

notice 2015/2771/P. 

 

I look forward to receiving notice that the condition has been discharged in due course. However, 

please contact me using the number or email provided above if you have any queries. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Emily Cochrane 

Associate Director-Planning, Development & Heritage 

JLL 


